
From the Dean’s Pen … 
 

Dear Members and Friends of Trinity Cathedral, 
 

G race and Peace be with you from our risen 
Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. Amen. 

 

It is hard to believe that shortly we will be into the 
Season of Lent beginning with Ash Wednesday, 
February 17th. As we look to this time of year, we 
anticipate the signs of Spring with life and renewal 
(though right now with the cold and snow 
accumulation, this may be a stretch of the 
imagination!). This a time of hope and inspiration as 
we approach Easter. 

 

As a liturgical Church, Lent is a time in which we are 
expected to make some changes to our worship 
Services with Lent. As a part of this change of 
seasons we are also going to be introducing a new 
format for recording and participating in worship 
beginning in March. Rather than live-stream, record 
and post our services, we are looking to a Zoom 
platform where we can “see one another.”  This 
service will be still be recorded and posted, but in 
the process of “doing worship” we will be more 
“present” to each other and see one another, and 
share some of the worship work (like having a 
rotation of readers). More information will come 
forth as we progress through February. 
 

There are definite changes in the liturgy which are 
typical for us with Lent. This penitential season 
requires a simpler liturgy to be more contemplative, 
allowing more room for silence and reflection. An 
expanded act of Confession will mark the beginning 
of our worship. The “Alleluias” are eliminated as we 

refrain from exuberance and 
rejoicing, reserving it for the 
Easter Season starting with the 
Easter Vigil. Because of the 
pandemic, this year our liturgy will 
place us into a Communion Fast. 
We will not be observing a 
Eucharist, rather we will 
participate in a service based on 
listening to and praying God’s Word in scripture, 
preaching, prayer and song. This is the season 
where it is most appropriate to practice a 
Communion Fast. This will enable us to appreciate 
what the Eucharist is and means, as we also 
encourage you to take up another discipline such as 
alms giving, fasting, Bible study and/or reading, and 
daily prayer. Other changes are in posture, where 
kneeling and sitting is encouraged, as well as 
minimizing music and hymnody and adding periods 
of silence for reflection.  
 

Since many of you continue to be home and are at 
home with our worship time, we ask you to relish 
times for silence not only in your home environment, 
but also in our liturgy. It is important to create an 
environment of solitude and quiet around you as we 
worship together virtually. A moment of quiet may be 
unfamiliar and even uncomfortable because there are 
few times in our busy lives when we truly experience 
silence.  There is no right or wrong way to act in 
silence; primarily this is a time to simply sit and be 
still.  You may want to focus on your breathing or 
listen to the different sounds around you; the 
murmur of voices, the sound of footsteps, the birds 
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From Canon Ruth  From the Dean cont... 

 

“You Are Not Alone” Support Group is Restarting 
 

Some of you may remember the “You Are Not Alone” support group for people who 
have severe or chronic illnesses.  The group, led by Rev. Rick Milsap, met monthly for 
five years, but was interrupted by Covid before Rev. Rick could appoint a successor 
facilitator to continue the group after his retirement.  (The 2020 annual report incor-
rectly stated that the group was disbanded.  That is not so, and we regret the error.)  
However, recent conversations have indicated that there is interest in restarting, so 
that is what we’ll do, continuing with the old schedule, 4:00 p.m. on the third Tuesday of each month.  For 
now, however, all meetings will be on Zoom and will be hosted by me.  Members of Trinity and others in 
the community who have severe or chronic illnesses are welcome to join us.  Even if you do not have such 
an illness, you may know others who do and who could benefit from this group, and since it is Zoom, time 
zones and state lines are not prohibitive for participation.  
  
Like most support groups “You Are Not Alone” requires participants to listen well to one another and main-
tain confidentiality.  In return, attendees find that they indeed are not alone in their feelings around the 
diseases and conditions they are experiencing.  Over time they discover a community where before there 
was none.  I am eager to get started.  Let me know of your or others interest at revruth@trinityreno.org. 
                    

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
Blessings to you all, 
 

Rev. Ruth+  
Canon for Parish Life 

February 16 

March 16 

April 20 

May 18 

June 15 

July 20 

August 17 

September 21 

October 19 

November 16 

or wind outside, or the flow of air from the furnace.  
 

Allow your mind to wander, to think about the 
scripture you have heard, the sermon, or the 
prayers.  You may want to think about other parts of 
your life.  No matter how you approach the silence, 
know that God is there with you. 
 

More importantly, continue to pray for one 
another and our country and world. Let us 
continue to be a people of hope and grace as we 
uphold one another in faith and safety. Have a 
grace-filled Lent!  

 
With gratitude and great blessings, 
 

Father William+ 

(Continued from page 1) 

December 21 

Here are the dates for 2021: 
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Music Notes from Dr. Gordon 

    

On January 14 members of the choir celebrated the arrival 

of 2021 with a time of fellowship and care. It was a won-

derful time of sharing  health concerns, joys, hopes, and 

dreams, and helpful ideas for meaningful worship. We are 

reviving the “Virtual Choir” project and look forward to 

sharing our progress with you in a few weeks.  
 

At this time last year, I was directing one of the choirs at 

Texas Woman’s University. All of the choirs were looking 

forward to an end-of-semester concert celebrating the 

centennial of women’s suffrage, by the ratification of the 

19th Amendment. So, when choosing a repertoire for the 

semester, I included several prominent female compos-

ers. However, I also included “Keep Your Eyes on the 

Prize”, an important Civil Rights Movement protest song, 

which served as a springboard for dialogue and a musical 

bridge to the past. Although TWU is now a co-ed institu-

tion, and there is a fantastic mixed-voice choir (SATB), 

my ensemble was a strictly treble-voice choir (SSAA). It 

was my first time as primary director for an adult wom-

en’s chorus. I was overjoyed by the energy and talent 

these college students brought to our rehearsals and 

performances. Concurrently, I was challenged to grow in 

my understanding of “gender equality” and the fact that 

several of my students did not identify as female. “Dr. 

Gordon, can I wear a tuxedo instead of a gown for the 

concert?” “Absolutely!” I responded. I feel fortunate to 

have served an institution committed to creating an envi-

ronment where all gender identities and orientations 

feel welcomed and affirmed.  

As we begin Black History Month, I’m not thinking about 

the countless ways African Americans have contributed 

to our world. Rather, in light of the prominent place 

white supremacy has dreadfully gained in our main-

stream society, and the passage of new laws seeking to 

provide every hindrance to voting rights, I am focused on 

how much work needs to be done. As an African-

American male and a disciple of Christ, what shall I do? As 

a new member in this community, how can I join you as a 

witness for Christ in such a divisive time? How can we 

make our earthly realm mirror the realm of heaven? Will 

we tackle the issues of race and equality with the same 

admirable zeal with which we feed the hungry?  These 

are questions I’ll be sorting out prayerfully over the com-

ing days. I hope you’ll join me in both prayer and conver-

sations. And, may our journey through Lent embolden us 

to “Do justly, love mercy and walk humbly with God”. 

    1. Paul and Silas bound in jail                           2. Paul and Silas began to sing and shout 
    had no money for to go their bail              jail door opened and they walked on out. 
    Keep your eyes on the prize, hold on!     Keep your eyes on the prize, hold on! 
 

              3. I’m gonna board that big Greyhound            4. Freedom’s name is mighty sweet 
    Carry the love from town to town  and soon we’re gonna meet! 

    Keep your eyes on the prize, hold on!   Keep your eyes on the prize, hold on!  
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Lenten calendars have been sent out to Godly Play, 

Holy Moly, and EYC.  If you have not received your calen-

dar, please call Judy and another calendar will be sent. 

Shrove Tuesday is the day before Ash Wednesday.  This 

year, we are inviting children and families to join us on 

zoom to share a pancake dinner.  Shrove Tuesday will 

take place on February 16 at 6:00 p.m.  We are inviting you to create a mask to 

share with everyone.  We hope to see you there!!!!  

 

 
From Kid’s Corner and Judy Landis                   Stewardship Update  

“Seeds of Hope” Griefshare meets on zoom every Thursday evening at 6:00 p.m.  This is a support group 

facilitated by caring and qualified individuals who can help shed light, hope, and comfort as we learn to live 

with loss. If you are interested in more information or to join the group, please contact me at: educa-

tion@trinityreno.org or 775-329-4279 ext.13. 

Blessings, 

Judy Landis 
Christian Education Director and EYC Leader 

 

Seeds of Hope  

Griefshare 

 

Stewardship Pledges Update 
 

Thanks to all of you who supported the Here I Am, Lord, 2021 Stewardship Campaign 
and the Trinity Christmas Appeal. Between these two efforts, 203 pledges totaling 
$534,866 have been received. While the amount raised to date is still short of our 2021 
full requirements, the Vestry is grateful for this support. 

It is not too late to make or increase your pledge for 2021. You can submit your pledge 
by returning the form mailed to you earlier last December, by pledging on-line at 
www.trinityreno.org; or by sending an email with your pledge information to David 
Morgan at  finance@trinityreno.org. 

http://www.trinityreno.org/
mailto:finance@trinityreno.org
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Social and Ministry Groups      COVID Vaccine Update 

A Lot of Good Men (ALOGM) 
 

The process of vaccinating the population has be-
gun. We are at least moving toward a return to a 

"new" Normal. It is still to ear-
ly to gather as a group, so 
continue to remain safe until 
the "authorities" release us.  
If there is any information 
that anyone feels should be 

shared with other ALOGM'ers, please let me know. 
Thank you 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BE A PART OF THE 
CIRCLE OF FRIENDS?  

Circle of Friends is a group of about ten people 
who commit to daily check-in phone calls with 
each other. This is how it works: You are given one 
name to call. You call this person, usually in the 
morning, but anytime is okay, to check in on them-

-how they are, what’s going on 
for the day, etc. If for some rea-
son you can’t reach your person, 
there’s a system in place to do a 
further check. In turn, you also 
receive a phone call from some-

one who checks in with you. Every so often, the 
leader of the group switches the names around, so 
you have a “new” person to call and you have a 
“new” person checking in with you.  
 

If you would like to join this group, contact the 
leader, Dorothy Walrath, 775-829-0568 or 
walrath1@aol.com.  

 

ST. PAUL’S FOOD PANTRY 
 

As a reminder; in place of Food Drop Offs, we contin-
ue to suggest making a much needed monetary dona-
tion through the mail to Trinity Cathedral, P.O. Box 
2246, Reno, NV 89505 (Make your check to “St. Paul’s 
Food Pantry”)  or drop the donation in the mail slot at 
the Parish office. This practice will continue for proba-
bly the next two months; until we see how the public 
health situation is changing.  

From the Community Foundation of Western Nevada: 

 

COVID-19 Vaccine Update for Seniors  

Appointments for COVID-19 vaccinations for seniors 
are available based on county and age requirements. 

Get the latest updates and information 
on . NVCOVIDFighter.org  

 

DAILY DEVOTIONALS ARE IN! 
 

 

The current issue of Day by Day, 
for February | March | April 2021 
has arrived. If you would like a 
copy, please call the Parish office 
in advance to arrange a pick up or 
request to have it mailed to you. 

The Divinely Fine Women 
 

In January we are gathering on Zoom on Satur-
day, February 13, at 12:00 PM via Zoom.  
 

Please call Liz at 775-287-9642 if you'd like to be 
added to our email list or to 
get the invitation.  Everyone 
stay safe and warm! 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001AXImMt-RBQ6EUWtLJiduH7YLMSyMe8UDgQydlk9qUZA_RxK_Yz1zCpgxFq8bb_RQFNn0Mtot0vGYFoWsQ-jGdr5CcICssdw7D8zUibwoqynFkXl2c5Ty4Hope_UGbwLB6FrXwlo7mKfJNmBGPQ0K6n4WExzOHKul_sNOyv5MxXk=&c=o5AYdrZGrmN8QGCz8LB-hpbsmW6JyMaB0ZaLTt4Al2_nKY6_GKX4O
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Social and Ministry Groups                                                                     Annual Meeting Summary

  
 
 

The next Zoom Chapter Meeting of the Daughters of the King will be February 21, 2021.  

Yes, we are still in the zoom mode but continue to enjoy meeting in this format.  We will 

begin a study of the first two chapters of Bishop Curry’s book, “Love is the Way:  Holding 

on to Hope in Troubling Times”.   This is a wonderful book, a practical guide to following 

Jesus.  You can find more information on www.episcopalchurch.org under the tab “The 

Way of Love”.  Forward Movement,  www.forwardmovement.org, also has supporting in-

formation under The Way of Love on their website. 

The 2020 Annual Meeting - January 31, 2021 
 

We marked a historic moment on Sunday, January 31st with our Annual Meeting! 

-It was our very first virtual (Zoom) Annual Meeting! 

-It was the first time we were deprived of what we enjoy doing best – eating and socializing. But we got 

to “see” one another! 

-We had at least 72 individual parties log in to the meeting – which meant we had an awesome gathering 

of members! 
 

Our Annual Report captured the breadth and depth of our ministries of the past year. We are most grateful 

to all the leaders of ministries and programs, who submitted reports offering insights into the work we do in 

the name of Christ. A common theme was that many programs had to be re-thought and re-created to con-

form to the demands of the coronavirus state-wide and county wide rules for protection with social distanc-

ing and isolation. We have learned in a new and creative way to “be Church.” So many of our members and 

leaders have stepped up to the challenge with optimism and positivity and enormous attitudes of hope. In-

deed, together we will and are seeing this through. 
 

Our meeting had a report from Father William on the “State of the Parish” that revealed the challenge of 

bringing on a new staff during a pandemic where we are not able to be truly meet and get to know one an-

other. The collective commitment, enthusiasm, and hopefulness continues to strengthen us as a Christian 

community as we begin to see a way through these challenges. We are especially optimistic that as we are 

able to have gatherings again with worship, knowing that as we move down the road there is a renewed and 

renovated worship space waiting for us.  
 

The Annual Dean’s Award, the triquetra pin, for outstanding servant work among us, went 

to two individuals. Carmen Lopez was honored for her years of service as our live-in sex-

ton. She will be sorely missed, and we are grateful that she and the grandchildren will be 

among us when we re-open. And second, Jim Lamb, our Senior Warden honored for his 

immense work with the innumerable projects were tended to this past year which are too 

may to list. His humility, wisdom, patience, and bridge-building skills are greatly appreciated. 

http://www.episcopalchurch.org
http://www.forwardmovement.org
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Vestry Summary, January 18, 2021 

 

 

Thank you  

for  

your on-going  

financial support! 

The meeting was conducted 

by Zoom Meeting conference 

and opened with prayer at 

6:05 p.m. followed by a read-

ing of the Cathedral Mission Statement and individu-

al blessings. The agenda and minutes of the Decem-

ber 21, 2020 Vestry meeting were approved.  

Treasurer report: Treasurer David Morgan reviewed 

December 2020 financial statements noting a gener-

ous contribution of $50,000 from a parishioner to 

cover current budget deficit. He also acknowledged a 

$10,000 contribution from the same parishioner for 

the Sack Lunch program as well as an additional 

$1,000 from another parishioner for Sack Lunch. Da-

vid reported 99% of 2020 pledges have been paid. 

Faith Like a River Capital Campaign received several 

substantial year-end contributions. Ministry Re-

ports: Terry Cain reported the 2021 stewardship 

campaign received $503,000 from 211 pledgers. Fi-

nance, Facilities, and Administration Committee: 

Lynne Charlat, Junior Warden, reported the renova-

tion project is moving forward “at a fast pace.” Ves-

try discussed 2021 budget, which unanimously was 

approved subsequently by email ballot. Jim Lamb, 

Senior Warden, noted status on the lay employee 

handbook and background check process. Property 

Committee: It was reported that items not planned 

for return to Cathedral building have been donated. 

Dean’s Report: Father William commented on the 

graveside service for Rosevinia Bautista Sanchez on 

January 12. He also commented on the completion 

of the Annual Report for 2020.  

Vestry: Father William emphasized reaching out to 

parishioners. Clergy are exploring other options for 

services to increase engagement. Father William not-

ed the Diocese Convention is scheduled for October 

2021 in Ely, NV. Trinity is allowed 10 voting delegates 

plus senior and junior wardens along with five alter-

nate delegates. A slate of delegates and alternates 

will be presented for approval at Trinity’s Annual 

Meeting on January 31. Administration: Father Wil-

liam reminded that the Parish Annual Meeting will 

take place at 12:30 p.m. on January 31, 2021 via 

Zoom.  

Old Business: Margaret Zuccarini commented the 

Quincentennial Celebration Committee needs to be 

revived. Further consideration will be discussed at 

Vestry’s February 2021 meeting. The meeting ad-

journed at 8:22 p.m. The next Vestry meeting is 

scheduled for February 22, 2021. 

  

 December  Year to Date 

   Actual  Budget  Actual  Budget 

Income $124,883 $53,083 $728,124 $656,250 

Expenses  $67,061  $65,192  $711,765  $725,246 

Net $57,822 $(12,109) $  16,359 $( 68,996) 
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+ + +  CALENDAR FOR LENT  + + + 

 

 

 

Ash Wednesday 
 

Imposition of Ashes with “Ashes to Go” 
(Drive up Rainbow Street from Island Ave. In front of the Parish Hall we have a pull off with bagged meters to have you 

pull over, roll down your windows, and we will impose ashes.) 

Half Hour Segments at: 7:30 AM, 12:10 PM, and 6:30 PM 

Ash Wednesday Service at 10:30 AM with the Penitential Rite and Blessing of Ashes is posted through our 

website with Facebook and YouTube  

 

Weekdays of Lent  - Virtual Services  

Mondays –Thursdays at 7:30 AM — Morning Prayer (starts Thursday, Feb. 18) 

Fridays – at 7:30 AM – Stations of the Cross (starts Friday, Feb. 19) 

Contemplative Prayer Group — Tuesdays at 12:00 Noon 

Thursday, Taize’ Healing Service – 12:10 PM 

 

 Episcopal 101 Class - Wednesday Nights 

5:30 – 7:00 PM 

(See the article on the following page) 

 

Wednesday Night Devotional Prayer and Social 

Wednesdays of Lent beginning February 24 through Wednesday, March 31  

7:30 PM with Zoom 

Meeting ID: 817 1255 8894 Passcode: Trinity  

 

Sundays of Lent 
 

We will be observing the Sundays of Lent in our traditional ways as subdued, reflective Service with an ex-

panded Confession, limited music, added periods of Silence, and a Communion Fast (we will not be celebrat-
ing the Eucharist until Holy Thursday and the Great Vigil of Easter). 

  

Palm Sunday, Holy Week and the Great Vigil of Easter will be publicized with the March Newsletter 
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        + + + CALENDAR FOR LENT + + + CONT... 

 

Episcopal 101 (Adult Education) 
Are you new to the Episcopal Church? Are you planning to be mar-
ried? Are you wishing for a baptism? Are you wishing to have your 
child baptized? Are you looking to become an Episcopalian? Want to 
be a member of Trinity Church? Looking to review what the Episcopal 
Church believes and teaches? 
 

Or perhaps you are or want to be a licensed Eucharistic Visitor bringing Communion to 
home-bound or sick members – if so – then this is your training opportunity! 

 

All are welcome to the virtual class on Zoom!  
From life-long Episcopalians who want a refresher course to the person new to Christianity 

or the Episcopal Church – this is a class for you!  
 

Please call the Cathedral Office (775-329-4279)  

or email Father William (frwilliam@trinityreno.org)  

to reserve a place and to get needed materials. 

 

Wednesdays: 5:30 PM – 7:00 PM - Beginning Wednesday February 24, 2021             
 

Book: “Those Episkopols” (2011 edition) This edition is available through the office 

   or you may order on Amazon. 

   Chapter references below correspond to the specific chapters of “Those Episkopols” 
 

Please “Attend” our online Ash Wednesday Service –  

Wednesday February 17 at 10:30 AM 
 

Wednesdays:   Subject: 
 
 

February 17 “Class #1” View Ash Wednesday virtual Service and receive “Ashes to  

go” at 7:30 AM, 12:10 PM or 6:30 PM; (Drive up to the East Side of the 
 Cathed ral, on Rainbow St. to receive your ashes) 

 

February 24 Class #2        Introductions, Chapters 1 and 2 
 

March 3 Class #3 Chapters 3 and 4, Great Commandment & Commission, Trinity, the Bible 
 

March 10 Class #4 Chapters 5 and 6, Worship, What we believe, Creeds 
 

March 17 Class #5 Biblical approach, Sacraments, Baptismal Covenant 
 

March 24 Class #6 Chapter 7, Eucharist, The BCP 
 

March 31 Class #7 Chapter 8, Ministry, Anglican Communion, Ministers, Governance  
 

April 7  Class #8  Chapters 9, 10, and 11, An Instructed Eucharist 

mailto:frwilliam@trinityreno.org
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February 2021 Trinity Calendar 

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

2 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-4:00 PM Adult  
Forum* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

3 

-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM  Sack Lunch 

4 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

5 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

6 
 

7 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 
 

8 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

9 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-4:00 PM Adult  
Forum* 
-6:30 PM Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

10 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM  Sack Lunch 
 

11 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

12 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-11:00 AM Bible 101* 

13 
-12:30 PM The 
Divinely Fine 
Women Meet* 

14 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Eucha-
rist** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 
 

15 

PRESIDENT’S DAY 
**OFFICE CLOSED** 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

16 
SHROVE TUESDAY 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-2:00  PM FFA* 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-4:00 PM  You  Are Not 
Alone Support Group* 
-6:00 Family Pancake 
Dinner* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

17 

FIRST DAY OF LENT 
ASH WEDNESDAY 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-7:30 AM Ashes to go 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-10:30 AM Ash 
Wednesday Service** 
-12:10 PM Ashes to go  
-6:30 PM Ashes to go  

18 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

19 
-8:00 AM Stations of 
the Cross** 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
 

20 
 

21 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Service of 
the Word** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 
 

22 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-6:00 PM Vestry* 

23 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-12:00 PM Contempla-
tive Prayer Group* 
-4:00PM Adult Forum* 
-6:30 PM Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

24 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-5:30-7:00 PM Episco-
pal 101* 
-7:30 PM Mid Week 
Lenten Program* 

25 
-8:00 AM Morning 
Prayer* 
-12:10 PM Taizé Heal-
ing Service** 
-1:00 PM “Tell Us -
What’s Happenin’: 
Q&A w/Fr. William*** 
-6:00 PM Seeds of 
Hope Grief Group* 
-7:30 PM Compline*** 

26  
-8:00 AM Stations of 
the Cross** 
-9:00 AM Ecumenical 
Bible Study* 
-9:30 AM Sack Lunch 
-11:00 AM Bible 101* 

27 
 

28 
-9:00 AM Bible & 
Books * 
-9:45 AM  Adult 
Forum* 
-9:45 AM  Sunday 
School * 
-11:00 AM  Service of 
the Word** 
-12:30 PM EYC/JYC* 

      

       

     * Designates Zoom Meeting 
   **Designates Facebook and  YouTube 
 ***Designates Facebook   
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We celebrate all birthdays, anniversaries, and other important dates on the last 
Sunday of the Month during worship with a special blessing. 

Bonny Abelman 
Elena Albregts 
Eric Albregts 
Rob Bates 
Bruce Beesley 
Betsy Bethke 
Richard Bremenour 
Karen Bryan 
Jon Burleson 
Andra Carter 
Stephanie Cowan 
Erin Davis 

Nancy de Peyster 
Siobhan Dillon 
Josette Dornoff 
Jay Dunlap 
Joan Dyer 
Harvey Fennell 
Leonard Fitzgerald 
Peyton Ford 
Gene Furr 
Theodore George 
Tom Giller 
Hal Goss 

Tim Hare 
Nethaniah Isip 
Nancy Klose 
Neil Krutz 
Mason Levy 
Susan Lombardi 
Norman Miner 
Kurt Mische 
Edward Morehouse 
Nichole Munger 
Emily Nash 
Gene Nelson 

Linda Nicks 
Michael Patterson 
Heather Pirie 
Albert Ruggieri 
Victoria Samberg 
Michael Skaria 
Rhea Skaria 
George Stoneback 
Shelli Tiller 
DeeAnn Verdi 
Mike Wilhelm 
Margaret Williams 

Contact your Vestry: 
 

We want to hear from you! 
 Vestry member contact  

information can be found in the 
Trinity Directory 

 
Vestry:  Senior Warden: Jim Lamb  
      Junior Warden: TBA 

Secretary:  TBA 
 

At large: Jeannie Arps, Howard Bennett,  
 Lindsay Campbell, Cleta Dillard,  
 Gary Fuller, Brandon Harjer,  
 Carolyn Hoffman, Eloy Ituarte,  
 John Lilley, and Margaret Zuccarini 
 

Legal Advisor:  Kait Flocchini 
Treasurer:          TBA 
Assistant Treasurer:    TBA 
 

Ministers: All the People of Trinity 
 
Bishop of Nevada:   The Rt. Rev. Jim Waggoner, 
 Assisting Bishop
 www.EpiscopalNevada.org  
 

Cathedral Dean: The Very Rev. Dr. William Stomski 
 E-Mail: frwilliam@trinityreno.org 
 

Canon for Parish Life: The Rev. Ruth Hanusa, 
 E-Mail: revruth@trinityreno.org 
 

Director of Music and Organist: Dr. Gary Gordon 
 E-Mail: music@trinityreno.org 
 

Christian Education Director & EYC Leader: 
 Judy Landis 
 E-Mail:  education@trinityreno.org 
  
 

Cathedral Administrator: Molly Vatinel 
 E-Mail: info@trinityreno.org 
 

Assisting Priests: 
 The Revs. Julius Rogina and John Shoaf 
 

Sexton: Carmen Lopez 

Josette and Jim Dornoff 
Donna Jean and Jim Dunseath 
Jamie and RD Gutual 

Dawn and Larry May 
Debi and Ron White 
Jan and Bruce Wyborny  


